
February 19, 2023 

Dear Health Care Professional: 

Subject: Voluntary Recall of ProSobee® Infant Formula 

This letter is to inform you that two batches of our ProSobee 12.9 oz Simply Plant-Based Infant Formula 

Powder are being voluntarily recalled due to a remote potential of cross-contamination with 

cronobacter.  All released product tested negative for cronobacter and other bacteria (including the two 

batches being voluntarily recalled) and we have received no report of illnesses in connection with this 

product. 

The root cause was linked to a material from a third party. We have taken all appropriate corrective 

actions including no longer sourcing this material from the supplier.   

We are informing you to ensure that you have all the information you need regarding this situation so 

that you can confidently respond to any questions your patients may have.  

At Reckitt, the health and safety of infants is our highest priority. All products Reckitt has released for 

sale have tested NEGATIVE for cronobacter – including the two batches of ProSobee®. 

Details of the ProSobee 12.9 oz Plant-Based Infant Formula Powder Being Voluntarily Recalled: 

Global 
Batch Code UPC/SKU Description Lot Expiry 

ZL2HZF 300871214415 
ENFAMIL PROSOBEE PWD 12.9OZ (6CAN) 

US 0670975 3/1/2024 

ZL2HZZ 300871214415 
ENFAMIL PROSOBEE PWD 12.9OZ (6CAN) 

US 0670979 3/1/2024 

Out of an abundance of caution, we are asking Consumers to discard or return the product immediately. 

We are advising consumers to direct any health concerns to their pediatrician. In the event you get 

questions from your patients about this recall, please direct them to our consumer hotline at 

1-800-479-0551 or by email at consumer.relations@rb.com and we will help verify if this product was 

impacted. 

 

mailto:consumer.relations@rb.com


Christina J. Valentine MD, MS, RD, FAAP 

Chief Medical Officer, Medical Sciences 

Reckitt| Mead Johnson Nutrition 

Sincerely, 




